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RELATING TO THE WEST MAUl 'TRANSPORATION ACCESS PLAN.

Chair Oshiro" Vice Chair Lee and committee members, thank you for the opportunity to
testify on HB 2Sll,HD 1. T4e State Procurement Office's (SPO) testimony is limited to Section
2, subsection (0) ~tprovides for a "non-bid" contract with a consultant.

The SPO does not support the language to exempt from HRS chapter 103D, the contract
for a consultantto develop the proposed West Maui transp~rtation,access plap.. \

Statutory exemptions are contrary to the Hawaii Public Procurement Code (Code), section
103D-l02, HRS, on the appliceability ofthe chapter that states in part "... shall apply to all
procurement contrapts:~ade by govenunentalbodies whether the consideration for the contract is
cash, revenues, realizatioIts,'receipts,()r earnings, ..." Anygovemmental agency with the authority
to expend funds shouldoe incompliance with chapter l03D, which promotes the policy of fair and
equitable treatmentofall persons who deal with the procurement system; fosters effective broad­
based competition; and increases public confidence in public procurement.

TheSPO, is against statutorily exempting specific purchases from the Code, as it is not in the
best interest ofgovemm~t,the business community, and the general public. the Code establishes
a time-tested, fair, and reliable set ofrules ap.dprocesses for award ofcontracts. the competitive
procurement processes ofthe Code are to insure that all potential providers are afforded the
opportunity to compete for the required services. To the extent agencies may need specific
purchases to be exempted from Code requirements, the C~e provides an exemption process.
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The Code should not be viewed<as an obstacle to a purchasing agency's mission, but rather
as the single source ofpublic procurement policy to be applied equally and unifonnly to obtain its
requirements. It was the legislature's intep.!forthe Code to be a singlesource ofpublic
procurement policy. If itulividual agencies are exempted and allowed to develop their own
individual processes, it becomes problematic for the administration and vendors/contractors that
must comply with a variety ofptocesses~ Fa:irness, open competition, a level playing field, and
government disdosure and transparency inthe procurement and contracting process are vital to
good government. Fotthisto be accomplished, we must participate in the process with one set of
statutes and rules.. ' . .

In conclusion, there is no compellihgte(lSon to,statutorily exempt the contract for a
consultant'to develop the West Maui transportation access plan from chapter l03D. TheSPO
recommends amendirlg Page 4, lines 10 and 11, as follows:

.', (b) The temporary working group shall develop a West Maui transportation
, 'access plan to address road closures in West Maui and may contract with a consultant to

develop the plan withotlt regard 1:e eftaJ:31:er I03D, HWlfaiiRevised StaMes.

Thank you.


